

Pine tree quilters' guild of muskoka

P.O. Box 446, Bracebridge, Ont., P1L 1T7 Web page: www.pinetreequiltersguildofmuskoka.com

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Submitted by Carrol Reid

Welcome Back Quilters!

Cool mornings, crisp fresh air and school buses all mean that a change of seasons is in the air. I always welcome a new season. I find a new energy in the change and am inspired to organize and get going on the many projects that demand my attention. I revise my sewing room to do list, adding new projects, UFOs and ongoing projects and of course delete those projects that are finished. This is my gauge for what I really need to get done in the coming months.

Your Guild has a schedule of new and exciting programs that you will hear about in the weeks and months to come. The Program and Workshop committees work hard to bring us inspiration, education and fun filled meetings with guests, trunk shows and activities that are sure to inspire you.

Make sure to check out the local quilt shops for their fall lineup of new classes and new fabrics that are sure to inspire you.

Happy Quilting Carrol

PROGRAMS

Submitted by Judy Kobe & Mary Reimer

Come and **enjoy Heather Stewart's talk "Creativity**" at our Thursday Meeting. Heather Stewart will be remembered as our guest quilting teacher at our anniversary luncheon last October.

Please remember to get your ticket for the Sat. morning lecture **on** "**Colour Harmony.**" There are still tickets available by calling Judy Kobe at 705 645 2700 or at the meeting. Bring your quilting friends.

OCTOBER MEETING: Our guest will be Kathy Wylie, another quilting teacher and workshop leader.

WORKSHOPS

Submitted by Heather Ingram

We're really looking forward to Heather Stewart's workshop, "Log Cabin Chevron", on Friday, September 14th at the Sportsplex. The workshop is full but there is one participant who has a time conflict & would give up her place. If anyone wants to take her place please contact Lynda Kerckhoff at lynda_kerckhoff@yahoo.ca . For those who are registered, please be aware that the fabric requirements are fairly large & precutting is suggested. So – better get going!

There is a pot luck supper planned for Heather Stewart at the home of Mary Reimer on Friday, September 14th at 5:00 p.m. These suppers are always fun & a great way to gather in a smaller group of fellow quilters & to visit with the guest teacher. Please contact Heather Ingram at 705-645-6829 or hingram2@cogeco.ca if you would like to come.

Note: Kathy Wylie is now coming to our guild in October rather than November. She'll be teaching "Sewflakes – Papercut Applique" on Friday, October 12th. In this workshop you will learn about 3 methods of applique & choose either handwork or machine work for your piece. But even if you choose to applique by machine you will not need to bring your machine to class. So it should be a peaceful, relaxing workshop day for all levels. Registration at a cost of \$45.00 will take place at the September meeting. The supply list is simple too. The only material needed is two fat quarters. Most of the other short list of requirements are things you probably already have at home.

Heather Ingram 705-645-6829 or hingram2@cogeco.ca

THE HAPPY BIRTHDAY WISH CLUB FOR:

SEPTEMBER

Sandra Hartill
Eileen Baron
Sue Chin
Rosemary Carrington
Shirley Anne Sturgess
Barbara Ann McNabb
Nancy Davies
Gayle Herrington

OUTREACH

Submitted by Sylvia Bouchard

For more information about the Outreach Program, contact Sylvia Bouchard at 687-0412 or e-mail sylvie.bee@bell.net

ARCHIVES

Submitted by Susan McCallum

Look for a new article next month.



CLICK ON IT

Submitted by Dianne Gronfors

http://random-tutorial.com/ - click on the button for a random craft tutorial or use the search field to narrow down the tutorials to an area of interest ie: quilting.

http://tipnut.com/organizers-caddies/ - need to get your "things" organized? This site has many different types that you might find interesting.

MEMBERSHIP

Submitted by Rosemary Carrington



Your name tag Items for Show and Tell Money for 50/50 Library Books Sign in at Welcome table Mug

NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY

Submitted by Eileen Baron

We have a nice collection of new books, a variety so everybody may find some new ideas.

<u>Japanese Quilt</u> <u>Blocks, Tto Mix & Match</u> by Susan Briscoe. Over 125 patchwork, appliqué and sashiko designs.

<u>Adventures in Design</u> by Joen Wolfrom. The ultimate visual guide, 153 spectacular quilts, activities and Exercises.

Modern Blocks compiled by Susanne Woods. 99 fresh and fun blocks, techniques include piecing, appliqué, embroidery and paper piecing.

Skinny Quilts by Kim Schaefer. 15 bed runners, table toppers, wallhangings.

<u>Free-Motion Quilting</u> by Angela Walters. Step-by-step instructions for continuous-line swirls, circles, squares, vines, arcs and points. Practical advice for choosing the perfect quilt pattern to give your modern quilt.

DVD:

The Canadian Quilters' Association National Juried Show 2012. This was sent to our guild as part of our membership benefits.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Sept. $14^{th} - 16^{th}$ **BRACEBRIDGE FALL FAIR**

Sept. 15 & 16th NORTH HASTINGS QUILT CLUB'S OUILT SHOW

Bancroft, Ontario Bancroft Curling Club, 63 Newkirk Blvd. \$5 admission